Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF LAW ENFORCEMENT
Criminal Justice Standards and Training Commission
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
11B-27.00213
Temporary Employment Authorization

The Criminal Justice Standards and Training Commission hereby gives notice that on August 14, 2014, it issued an order granting a permanent waiver of paragraph 11B-27.00213(4)(b), F.A.C., from a petition filed by Ms. Daisy Cook of the Lake City Correctional Facility on behalf of Sateria Jones. The Petitioner wished to waive that portion of the rule that states Agencies applying to temporarily employ an individual who has had a previous TEA registered with the Commission in the same discipline, may do so only if the individual was previously hired on a TEA and has separated from the employing agency or discontinued training while in good standing, and has had a break-in-service from the last employment for a minimum of four years. Petitioner stated that Ms. Jones held TEA status beginning on March 31, 2014, and was attending the training academy and had to withdraw for medical reasons on May 20, 2014. Petitioner stated that those medical issues have been resolved and wished to re-employ Ms. Jones on a TEA so that she can complete basic corrections recruit training. Notice of receipt of the petition was published in the Florida Administrative Register at Volume 40, Number 142, published July 23, 2014.
After careful consideration of the facts in this matter, the Commission found that Petitioner had demonstrated an economic, technological, legal, or other type of hardship resulting from an application of paragraph 11B-27.00213(4)(b), F.A.C., that was particular to petitioner, significantly different from the way the rule affects other similarly situated persons and issued an order granting Petitioner’s petition for a permanent waiver of paragraph F11B-27.00213(4)(b), F.A.C.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Linton B. Eason, Assistant General Counsel, Florida Department of Law Enforcement, P.O. Box 1489, Tallahassee, FL 32302 or by telephone: (850)410-7676.
